
  
 

 

Information Governance Team 

Postal Address: 

Coventry City Council 

PO Box 15 

Council House 

Coventry 

CV1 5RR 

www.coventry.gov.uk 
E-mail: infogov@coventry.gov.uk 
Phone: 024 7697 5408

20 September 2021 

Dear Sir/Madam 

Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA) 
Request ID: FOI360756171 

Thank you for your request for information relating to Youth Offending Service.
 
You have requested the following information:
 
1. Details regarding the number of premises used regularly by the council's Youth
Offending Service. 

The Service has largely used home visits, the eight-city community-based family hubs (as
appropriate) and a city centre site, nine premises in total. 

2. Details regarding the number of the council's Youth Offending Services' premises which
have a static weapons detection system i.e. knife arches in place and the name/s of these
premises. 

The Service does not have a ‘static weapon detection system' at the Youth Offending Service
(YOS) site, although there are other security measures in place; for example, onsite security and
an onsite Police Youth Crime Officer. 

3. Details of any mobile weapons detection systems i.e. knife wands used by the council's
Youth Offending Service to search young people for weapons and when this is used. 

The Service does not use mobile weapon detection systems. 

4. Details available of any serious incidents involving weapons on premises used regularly



by the Youth Offending Service or at Youth Offending Service events, including the number
of such incidents, between March 2018 and March 2021 and details of how such incidents
are recorded. 

No reported incidents. 

5. Is the council considering introducing weapons detection systems, either static or
portable, into premises used regularly by its Youth Offending Service? 

Not currently. The Service has largely moved to a model of one to one based direct working. For
any planned group activities, a matching process is undertaken, and group actives are only
undertaken where it is assessed that this would add value. Office appointments are scheduled on a
needs basis and rooms are bookable with break timeslots in between to manage possible
crossover periods for said appointments, alongside other risk management measures. 

6. Please could you attach any policies used by the council's Youth Offending Service on
searching young people aged under 18 for weapons before attending meetings/events on
premises used regularly by the Youth Offending Service. 

There is no policy on searching young people aged under 18 for weapons used by the Service. 

The supply of information in response to a FOI/EIR request does not confer an automatic right to
re-use the information. You can use any information supplied for the purposes of private study and
non-commercial research without requiring further permission. Similarly, information supplied can
also be re-used for the purposes of news reporting. An exception to this is photographs. Please
contact us if you wish to use the information for any other purpose. 
 
For information, we publish a variety of information such as:  FOI/EIR Disclosure Log,  Publication
Scheme,  Facts about Coventry and   Open Data that you may find of useful if you are looking for
information in the future. 
 
If you are unhappy with the handling of your request, you can ask us to review our response.
Requests for reviews should be submitted within 40 days of the date of receipt of our response to
your original request – email:  infogov@coventry.gov.uk
  
If you are unhappy with the outcome of our review, you can write to the Information Commissioner,
who can be contacted at: Information Commissioner’s Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane,
Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF or email  icocasework@ico.org.uk.
 
Please remember to quote the reference number above in your response.

Yours faithfully 
  

Information Governance 


